From: A303 Stonehenge <A303Stonehenge@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Sent: 16 July 2020 16:13 **To:** Tasker, Nichola

Subject: A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down (A303 Stonehenge) - Notification of Secretary of State

Consultation 2

Importance: High

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL: do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and were expecting the content to be sent to you

Dear Ms Tasker

I refer to the A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down (A303 Stonehenge) application currently with the Secretary of State for Transport (SoST) for consideration.

Please follow the link below to view the letter from the SoST asking for comments and further information in relation to the recent archaeological find within the World Heritage Site:

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/wp-content/ipc/uploads/projects/TR010025/TR010025-001962-200716%20A303%20Stonehenge%20DCO%20Second%20Consultation%20Letter.pdf

This letter has been specifically addressed to, amongst others, English Heritage Trust. Please note the deadline for response is **13 August 2020**.

The SoST has also set a new deadline for the decision for this application which is 13 November 2020.

Kind regards

The A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down Case Team

National Infrastructure Planning The Planning Inspectorate

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: A303stonehenge@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ (National Infrastructure Planning)
Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (The Planning Inspectorate)

Twitter: @PINSgov

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate



Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments,

you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72

